

Freedom of Information Officer Criminal justice Inspection Northern Ireland 6th Floor 14 Great Victoria Street Belfast BT2 7BA

19 April 2010

Our reference FOII90410/016

RE: Request for information in relation to the exact remuneration of staff earning in excess of £100,000 per annum

Dear ,

Thank you for your recent correspondence in relation to Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland's (CJI's) reply to an original Freedom of Information request submitted via email to CJI on 2 March 2010 by Ms Victoria Dacey, in accordance with Section 8 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Thank you for confirming receipt of our original response to this enquiry, sent via email on 19 March 2010.

Unfortunately, this organisation does not have a record of receiving any clarification note from either you or Ms Dacey in relation to your original request. In light of this and our desire to ensure our processes are as comprehensive as possible, I would be grateful if you could provide information on the date the clarification was sent and the method and address used to submit the clarification in relation to your query.

Our understanding however of the information you have sought is

• either the exact salary or salary bandings of Dr Michael Maguire for 20 09-10.

In answer to your request I can inform you that Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland (CJI) can release the following information in relation to your enquiries.

Question I

During the financial year 2009-10, I can confirm Dr Michael Maguire, Chief Inspector of Criminal Justice in Northern Ireland received a salary of £112,530. This information will be published in the near future in Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland's Annual Report.

I hope this response satisfies your request.

Should the information contained in this letter not satisfy your request for information, you should contact in the first instance CJI's Freedom of Information Officer. Their address is Freedom of Information Officer, Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland, 6th Floor, 14 Great Victoria Street, Belfast, BT2 7BA or email info@cjini.org.

Yours sincerely,

Brendan McGuigan Chief Executive

B. M. Lija

Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland